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Ombudsman’s Determination 

Applicant Mrs R   

Scheme  Lloyds Your Tomorrow Pension Scheme (the Scheme) 

Respondents Willis Towers Watson (WTW) 

The Trustees of the Lloyds Your Tomorrow Pension Scheme (the 

Trustee) 
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 Mrs R raised a complaint over the telephone as she did not understand why her lump 

sum payment had been subject to tax, as she had been told she could take 25% tax 

free.  

 In the telephone conversation, WTW said a further payment of £4,064.86 would be 

made, but this was incorrect. 

 Mrs R then made a complaint in writing once she found out that there were no further 

payments to be made. 

 WTW said that 25% of Mrs R’s pension had been settled and the amount paid was in 

accordance with the signed flexible retirement instructions it received. WTW also said 

that deductions of tax are a regulatory requirement of Her Majesty’s Revenue and 

Customs (HMRC) and there was no degree of discretion that could be applied. It said 

Mrs R could choose to take her benefits under the flexible retirement option, but that, 

however much she took, 25% would be tax free and the remaining 75% would be 

taxed. WTW said the information provided had been consistent. 

 Mrs R remained dissatisfied and took her complaint through both stages of the 

Scheme’s internal dispute resolution procedure (IDRP). The Trustee offered Mrs R 

£500, at stage two of the IDRP, because it acknowledged that some of the 

information given by WTW over the telephone was misleading. Mrs R did not accept 

the offer of £500.  

Adjudicator’s Opinion 
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 Mrs R did not accept the Adjudicator’s Opinion and the complaint was passed to me 

to consider. Mrs R provided her further comments which do not change the outcome. 

I agree with the Adjudicator’s Opinion and I will only respond to the points made by 

Mrs R for completeness. 

 Mrs R said that she did not accept the £500 offered by the Trustee as she did not 

believe it adequately compensated her for the distress and inconvenience caused. 

She also said WTW provided her with incorrect information over the telephone, she 

wanted to know why this incorrect information was given.  

Ombudsman’s decision 
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 I do not uphold Mrs R’s complaint.   

 
Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
10 December 2019 
 

 


